
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

May 2, 2023 
 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Tom Horton, Debbie Ruby 
 
Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone, Gary Maleski, George McMullen, Ed 
Norris 
 
31 Members Present 
 
Tony Schavone led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
A quorum was declared by President Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  
 
Donna Stewart presented our newest members, Bob and Lisa Hopkins, with a name badge and 
club notebook. She then introduced our guest, Alex Calhoun. Another guest showed up later, 
Larry Baum, who has a C6. 
 
A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes for last month’s meeting. It was a 
unanimous vote to waive the reading. 
 
Membership, Sherry Anderson, was absent. 
 
Treasurer, Tom Horton, gave the bank balance and has copies of the club income statement up 
front. Our CSS Car Show expenses are paid. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, talked about upcoming events and had flyers for them up 
front. Monica shared about the event on April 22. Three cars drove to see the wildflowers and 
had lunch at the Perris Airport.  
 
Laura and Tom talked about the Karaoke Party at Tom and Tina’s house on May 13, 2023 from 
4pm till whenever… You do not have to sing! 
 
Tony talked about the memorial service for Gary Gutjahr at Forest Lawn on May 6 at 2pm. He 
also talked about the upcoming Muckenthaler Car Show Corvette Corral on May 21. Passes 
cost $20 and the event will end at 2pm.  
 
Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent. 



 
Care and Kindness Representative, Jean Pence, read the birthdays and anniversaries. 
 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, reminded everyone to keep bringing in their pull tabs 
for The Ronald McDonald House.  
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor, thanked everyone for pictures and articles. Check out the 
newsletter on our website. She also reminded the club to email pictures to Rubypics@aol.com.  
 
Tony talked about our Car Show on August 19, 2023 at the Buena Park Elks Club. Meetings 
take place at Tony and Laura’s house. Times TBD. 
 
Dave MacDonough was absent so Tony talked about Corvette Super Shots which meets the 4th 
Saturday of the month at Prado Olympic Park. It’s a lot of fun and everyone eats at Flo’s for 
lunch afterwards. 
 
Tony reminded everyone about meeting on the 3rd Saturday of the month for the La Habra 
Bowling Alley Parking Lot event. 
 
Pam reminded everyone to bring their cars to the BBQ event at Patriots and Paws on May 20.  
 
Tony and Laura will miss the June meetings. They will be driving the corvette to their ranch. 
 
Richard informed the club that the Vettes for Veteran’s car show in November is cancelled. 
Plastic Fantastic car show is also cancelled. 
 
Tony talked about how much fun they had at the Lion’s Museum. 
 
Ed Norris reminded everyone about the Huntington Beach car show on June 24. 
 
The June Board Meeting is cancelled. 
 
Raffle was money and some prizes. There were three $15.00 winners. 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Sarah Cheek.  
 
Clean Car Award has been reinstated for the summer. Bob Hopkins won the Clean Car Award. 
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Laura Schavone and Donna Stewart. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:14pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Recording Secretary 


